	Doney Park Water

“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Board Meeting Minutes

January 27, 2016


Directors Present:    Jim Timney



Larry Davis





Selden Wasson



David Spence
Richard Downey
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager



Rek Guthery – Operations Supervisor




Missy Oates – Customer Service Supervisor
Members Present:
None
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:02a.m.

The first agenda item was the approval of the December 2015 Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Timney reviewed the minutes. Director Wasson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Spence seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports and the Financial Reports.  Director Timney made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.
The last agenda item was the approval of the Purchase Requests and Other Business.  There were no purchase requests. Director Spence did present some other business. The first item was to clarify on the responsibility of the maintenance of the fire hydrants and really who was in charge of them DPW or Summit Fire department. Bill Linville clarified that in our tariffs it states that we are not required to install and maintain fire hydrants. Our system was not designed for fire flow and it can cause major conflicts in our water flow and the safety of our system. If there is a problem with low pressure due to the flow we could be in violation with ACC. Not all hydrants in our system can be pulled from safely and we rely on having good communication with the fire department that they notify us when they are using water from a hydrant. 
The next item Director Spence presented was about an article he read. His question and concerns were if our power grid was out for several days, weeks, months what position would we be in and do we have a plan on how this would be handled. Bill explained that with the tanks full we would have a 21 day supply of water. To try to have sufficient generators for all the wells, boosters, etc. We would need them for would be extremely costly to purchase and maintain. It was mentioned that if there was a concern regarding these issues that the ACC would address it and utility companies would have to come up with a plan or alternative. 

Director Downey made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed. The meeting adjourned at 12:15p.m.
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